HSS 204 & 209 Technology-Enhanced Classroom Policies 

This classroom is part of the English Department’s writing program, and we are excited about the possibilities it offers to you as a student. With your cooperation, we hope to keep it functioning well for a long time. 

Because of this room’s special nature, the etiquette for using it differs from that of other classrooms—and at times that may be an inconvenience. You will need to develop a few different habits.

You are expected to demonstrate respect for the value and security of the equipment by observing the rules below. The teachers and students who use this room are the ones who keep it operational and clean—it is not maintained by the University’s custodial staff. Therefore, everything you do to help is a contribution that will be greatly appreciated by all the other users of the room. 

· Place food, drinks, and/or candy on the table at the front of the room. NO chewing gum is allowed in the room—throw it in the trash! 
· As obvious as it may sound, the floor beside or under your desk is not the place to dispose of scraps of paper or other trash. Use the trashcans! Remember that the custodial staff does not maintain the room, and all the trash you throw on the floor will simply accumulate there.
· Don’t sit on or lean against the desks—they WILL break and are expensive to replace. 

· Don’t mark on the desks or chairs.

· Use the computers only when instructed by your teacher to do so. Be aware that the teacher podium allows your instructor to see what is on your monitor and to “lock” the workstations at any time. 

· The computers and monitors should remain ON, and the red surge protector light on each desk should also remain ON. Sometimes the monitor cords become dislodged, so if your monitor is off, check to make sure the cord is connected securely. The only times when you may need to manually restart are after a power outage or if there is a problem with your computer. 

· The computers in the room are relatively new and should work fine. However, if you do encounter a problem, restarting the computer should fix it. If not, let your teacher know immediately. 

· To ensure you don’t lose any work due to a computer malfunction or power outage, be sure to SAVE your work frequently to your own storage device. Anything saved to the computer itself will be deleted automatically when you log off. 

· All printing goes through the University’s VolPrint system, so keep money in your account if you want to print. 

· If the room temperature is uncomfortable, ask your teacher to adjust it. Do NOT adjust the window air-conditioner yourself. Let your teacher know if the AC noise prevents you from hearing what is being said in the room, and your teacher will adjust the fan level. 

· At the end of each class period: Log off your computer, take your flash drive or other storage disk, pick up any trash, and take all your belongings with you. 










